NORTH YORKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL
CRAYKE CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL GOVERNING BOARD
Virtual Meeting of the Full Governing Board

18th January 2021, 6.00pm
(This meeting was undertaken virtually via Microsoft Teams)

MINUTES

Present:
Head teacher:
    
Judi Jackson 
(JJ)

Foundation Governor:
Julie Cater

(JC)




Ann Chappell
(AC)
Co-opted Governor:

Hugh Porter

(HP)





Barbara Lunn     
(BL)




Elly Dawson

(ED)
Norman Jackson
(NJ)

Laura Saeedi

(LS)

Staff Governor:
   
Claire Walsh

(CW)
Parent Governor:

Pete Wilson 

(PW)





Catherine Brookes
(CB)

Local Authority Governor:
Felicity Stasiak 
(FS)
In Attendance
Claire Twigg (Clerk) (CT)

Apologies:


ACTIONS FROM MEETING 18.01.2021
	Point
	Subject
	Action
	By whom

	1
	Minutes
	To sign agreed minutes from FGB meeting 12.10.2020 and forward to school for filing.
	HP

	2
	Register of Business Interest forms
	All governors to ensure this form has been completed and forwarded to school for filing
	ALL

	3
	Link Governor report pro forma
	To share document with governors
	HP

	4
	Staff wellbeing
	BL to email all staff to pass on thanks from governors and offer support/someone to talk to
	BL

	5
	Open the book
	AC to record ‘open the book’ sessions for the school website
	AC

	6


	LAC link governor
	FS to speak to LC
	FS

	7
	Year 6 
	JJ to look into alternative activities for year 6 as the residential will not be going ahead
	JJ

	8
	SWOT analysis
	ED and CB to put together a SWOT analysis document and share with governors for completion
	ED&CB


	Minute
	Details
	Action

	1.
	Opening Prayer

The meeting was opened with a prayer led by AC.


	

	2.
	Welcome and apologies for absence
HP welcomed all governors to the meeting. There were no apologies as all governors were to be present at the meeting.
HP reported that LS will be joining the meeting as soon as she is able. 
HP also reported that PW has been re-elected as parent governor for another 4-year term. 
HP welcomed JC as the temporary ex officio governor. HP added that JC would leave the meeting for any confidential agenda items as her appointment process was yet to be fully completed. All governors were introduced to JC.

	

	3.
	Declaration of Interests
None declared.

	

	4.
	Register of Business Interest form annual review – REMINDER FOR ANY OUTSTANDING
CT advised that there were still a small number of these forms outstanding and she asked for governors to ensure these were completed and returned to school as soon as possible.

	

	5.
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising including review of actions
The minutes of the last meeting held on 12th October 2020 were agreed as an accurate record and will be signed by the Chair and forwarded to school for filing.
· Vice Chair position – HP asked for volunteers of which there were no takers. It was agreed that all governors will be Vice Chairs and will be called upon as required.
· HP reported that he had circulated information about the link governor role. The report pro forma will be updated and circulated in due course. JJ added that due to the current situation and restrictions, governor monitoring and link governor roles will be revisited in the summer term which will hopefully be an appropriate time to restart the monitoring links.

· JJ reported that today was the closing date for pupil applications for reception 2021. Several visits were undertaken prior to lockdown. She added that there are potentially 6 siblings which leaves 9 other places.
· Monitoring scheme – HP stated that governor ideas provided at the last meeting had been added to the document.

	HP

	6.
	Confidential agenda items

The Chair confirmed that anything confidential would be covered under AOB.

	

	7.
	Committee reports

-PP&F 19.11.20
HP reported that the December Monitoring report was shared with governors today. All governors have had sight of the minutes from the most recent committee meeting. 
Revised budget – revisions had no substantial effect.
Catering is to be left until the end of the financial year.

School are to receive £8080 as COVID catchup funding and JJ had presented plans for the funding which were agreed by the committee.

Expenditure - Additional 1.5 hours administrative hours.

DfE are to provide the schools insurance scheme from 1st April.

Capital Expenditure - Money spent on laptops for staff as well as a new whiteboard.

Benchmarking - Comparison was undertaken by the committee. 

Health and Safety update was shared with the committee following Health and Safety Adviser visit.

Premises report was received by the committee.

Audit of School Fund account was accepted by the committee.

Committee reviewed ‘Visitor Behaviour Policy’.

Reviewed remote learning plans.
-SIC 14.01.21
This meeting was deferred due to current circumstances.

Next meeting 11th March.


	

	8.
	Policy Review

-Governors Scheme of Delegation
HP reported that this document was produced from the NGA model. HP reported that he has not made any changes on review, and asked if governors had any suggested amendments?
Governors agreed this document unchanged.


	

	9.
	Governor Training & record update
HP reminded governors to make sure that all governor training is shared with Helen Bacon (HB) in school to keep records up to date.
-CB and ED reported that they had undertaken the introduction to governance course part 2. CB added that some questions came out of the training and she felt it may be useful to have a meeting/training session. HP added that ED had raised this with him via email and plans would be discussed under AOB. 
FS asked what the current position was with inspections?

JJ stated that Ofsted are not undertaking visits until the summer term. Some categories of schools are receiving virtual visits.

-HP reported that he had attended safeguarding training. 
JJ reported that Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads have been increased within school.
-BL had attended some SEND training for governors which she had found very interesting. Following the training BL had met with JJ to discuss. This will be followed up in due course at an appropriate time.

LS joined the meeting.
HP thanked governors for all training undertaken.

	

	10.
	Governor Monitoring Activity
-Languages, RSE and PHSE - ED

-Maths, RE and History - FS

-English, Computing and Science - PW

-Maths, Art/Design and Geography - CB

-English, PE, EYFS – AC

-SEND - (Barbara)

-LAC - (Felicity) – FS to speak with LC.
-JJ reported that some action plans have been shared with governors.
-Safeguarding & Child Protection - (Hugh) – Training undertaken, and he had received a report from JJ detailing required action undertaken. Biannual safeguarding audit to be undertaken by JJ and HP, which will be submitted to the LA.
-Mental health and wellbeing - (Barbara) – BL reported that this covers both staff and pupils and so far, mainly staff. BL has been in contact with JJ. HP had suggested the completion of a wellbeing questionnaire. BL felt it was very important that staff feel supported and appreciated by governors. BL to contact all staff to pass on thanks etc on behalf of all governors and offer someone to talk to. 

	FS

BL

	11.
	Head Teacher Report 
HP thanked JJ for her report which was circulated prior to the meeting.
JJ gave governors a detailed overview as to the current situation which included the following points:

-Referred to most up to date version of the risk assessment. 
-3 staff members are now trained as deputy designated safeguarding leads. 
-Currently 28 pupils accessing school. 4 full time. Parents have been very understanding. Trying not to go above 20 pupils per day. Children in school are undertaking the same learning as the children learning at home. Focus is on remote learning being as good as possible. JJ feels very proud of the learning being provided. Pre-recorded rather than live lessons are being provided which JJ feels is the best option from feedback received. Parent governor reiterated this. Feedback on work is given to children via google classrooms.
Parent governors felt that the provision is excellent and is being very well received by children.

JJ feels that the expectations for the remote learning is so much higher than during the last school closure.

FS stated that the remote learning support has been excellent.

A discussion took place re: remote learning and future plans. 

JJ reported that following government criteria she has had to turn down a couple of families requests to access school to ensure numbers in school are kept as low as possible.
Governors thanked all staff in school for all the work they are doing in very difficult circumstances. 
JJ stated that staff are meeting tomorrow to discuss what is working well etc.
JJ reported that school are required to appoint a COVID coordinator, Mrs Bacon. She is accessing lateral flow testing training and testing kits will be received in school later this week. Full time workers are to be tested twice a week. Part time workers to test the night before they are due in work. 
Pupil progress update  
Children settled back into learning well.  A further round of NFER tests were carried out for Y2 - Y6 in late November (SPAG, reading and maths) indicating many pupils were performing within at least average expectations and several above.  Tests showed the children demonstrated increased stamina for learning and a positive attitude.  Individuals who were noted as not meeting potential in KS2 were identified for additional support via booster sessions and through targeted use of Catch Up premium and additional resources.

Of particular note there is pleasing progress to report with Y1 phonics who have, from a lower starting point at the beginning of the academic year, and having missed significant learning in YR, had virtually caught up to the same point as last year's cohort at the corresponding point of the academic year.
Church schools

JJ reported that alongside class pages there is a whole school page on the website with daily worship being uploaded. AC to record ‘open the book’ for the website.
Accident reporting

JJ referred to the information shared with governors prior to the meeting. Far fewer accidents due to far fewer children in school.

Now using the be safe online reporting system.

Staffing

Appointed a new teacher to cover Fridays and PPA afternoon. She has fitted in very well. 
Another staff member is pregnant. Will not be able to be in school from the end of February due to current guidance. She can continue if school has not reopened. An advert will be going out in due course to appoint maternity cover. 
Staff are working on a rota basis coming into school. The rest of their time is focussed on remote learning.
Residential

Booking for year 6 residential in May held until tomorrow. It was agreed to cancel this booking and look into other alternative activities.
CPD

CPD still being undertaken by staff. 
NYCC

Slight change of package from the school improvement team.

Schools ICT – Support covered until September.

GDPR – 3 year ‘plus’ package.

Free ‘Ed Tech’ consultations to be provided by NYCC. 
Changes to MASS but not aware of details of changes as yet.

Attendance

Excellent in the Autumn term.

A discussion took place regarding pupils accessing the school via walking on the road and the recent accident involving a pupil. NJ gave an update on plans which are hopefully going to be put in place by the parish council. JJ reported that she has asked NYCC about the possibility of a footpath. NJ stated that the parish council have tried and failed to have a path installed previously. 
Governors thanked JJ for her report.

	AC

JJ

	12.
	School Improvement Plan 2020/21 progress report
HP referred to the updates given by JJ which were shared with governors prior to the meeting.

	

	13.
	Any other business
HP stated that SWOT analysis had been planned to be undertaken by the governing board last year but was deferred due to COVID. It was agreed that this would be undertaken as a paper exercise with results, then be pulled together. ED and CB to put together a document. These can be completed anonymously. Results to be discussed at a future meeting.
Ofsted inspection preparation – HP suggested putting together an inspection team of governors. This group to become familiar with the framework and inspection handbook. 
HP has asked LA about inspection training. Alternatively, training could be arranged within the cluster.

Team to include – CB, ED, JJ, HP, FS, LS, CW
If anyone else would like to join to contact HP.
JC left the meeting.

	ED&CB



	14.
	Meetings for 2020/21:

Monday 22nd March 2021, 6.00pm

Monday 21st June 2021, 6.00pm

	


Signed By







Date:

5

